Wednesday WRAP-UP Rotary



Miss a meeting? Make up at www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, August 27, 2025 Next week: TriciaJean M.Jones-Elect

President-Elect Garey Adamson led us in the Pledge of Allegiance, gave an invocation, and we recited the Four-Way Test in unison. There was no Wrap-Up last week August 20th due to the annual Rotary Picnic that evening.

Guests

Matt Abraham - Santa Abraham's husband Troy Quigley – to be inducted next week Linda Markell - Presenter

Announcements:

- Garey Adamson and his partner, Linda Markell (today's presenter) will host a "Zentangle" art class at their B&B on September 9th, 4136 East Lake Rd., 5:30-6:30. Stay and enjoy the sunset. \$10 donation to Rotary if you participate in the art class.
- Diana Perry Fundraising Committee meeting Thursday, Aug. 28th, at WEBE Brewery. We need to come up with new ideas in lieu of Santa Train.
- Dave Cook Santa Train is currently "OFF"!! There's a problem with the train cars. Stay tuned for future updates!

August Birthdays

HAPPY BIRTHDAY August Rotarians Gary Eidlin Ethan Fogg Stephanie Hesler Bill McGowan Laine Pufnock Craig Talmage Charlie Wilson

Don't forget THE BIRTHDAY FUND!!

Happy Dollars:

- Garey Adamson: Happy that the Geneva Zoning Board declined the variance for the Lakeview Project 4-0. The news was welcomed with a round of applause!
- Dave Cook thanked Diana for a great job on the picnic, although he is sad that his Studebaker met a guard rail and lost its front end! Thankfully, Dave is OK!
- Gerry Forcier and Charlie Bauder also thanked Diana for a great job on the picnic.
- Diana Perry was happy for the turn out even on a rainy day.
- Ted Baker returned from a vacation in New Hampshire where he enjoyed hiking and kayaking, but reduced his beer drinking from last year! He added that Friday night will begin his 48th year of announcing with William Smith girls field hockey.
- Jim Dickson is happy for his team (hmmm....wonder who that could be?)

50/50

Barb Geary was the happy winner of \$23.

<u>Heart of Rotary</u>: Jim Dickson had the magic ticket...however, he did NOT choose the winning card. The pot keeps growing!!

Program

Linda Markell gave an interesting presentation on the art form, "**Zentangle Method.** She showed us how to create a design using simple lines and shapes. It is very simple and you do not need strong art skills to create a design. Started 20 years ago, it is common in Asia, Germany and other European countries. The process can express gratitude and reduce stress and anxiety. The members enjoyed the interaction!

Respectully Submitted, Ruth Leo

Future Programs

• 9/3 – Triciajean M. Jones

Community Service

 Friday, August 29 at the Rotary Garden at the lakefront. This coincides with a Day of Service for HWS students. Time is 1-4 PM

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
Is it Fair to All Concerned?
Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Kerry LippincottGarey AdamsonTBAFord WeiskittelBob McFaddenPresidentPresident-ElectVice PresidentSecretaryTreasurer